March 1, 2011
TO:                   Parents and Guardians

FROM:             Donna S. Belin, Director
                         King County Teen Court

                         Special Assault Unit

                         King County Prosecutor’s Office

RE:                   Invitation to Teen Court

We have been advised of your daughter’s approaching court date and have taken the opportunity to invite her to the Special Assault Unit’s Teen Court Awareness Program.  This workshop is especially designed to help teenage girls deal with their fears and anxieties about having to testify in court.

During the morning, program participants will meet with:  King County Prosecutor, Amy Montgomery, Victim Services Specialist, Holly Gilmore; and relaxation specialist, Jennifer Mauck.  They will also have the opportunity to take part in a panel discussion with teenage victim/witnesses who have already testified at a trial.
During the workshop, participants will:

· Obtain information about courtroom procedures.
· Learn about the jobs performed by various court personnel.

· Learn that telling the truth is the most important rule of the court.

· Find out what to do if they feel uncomfortable while testifying.

· Acquire relaxation techniques to help reduce anxiety and fear.

· Become more confident in their role in the court system.

· Realize that adults care about them.

While the girls are attending a relaxation session, parents and guardians are invited to attend a special question and answer session from 11:15 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.  During the session, participants will be able to address specific concerns about the trial process and the criminal justice system in general.

As indicated on your daughter’s invitation, Teen Court will take place on Saturday, March 12, 2011 at the Regional Justice Center, 401 Fourth Avenue North, Kent, WA from 9:45 A.M. – 12:00 P.M., with parents or guardians joining us at 11:15 A.M.  Park inside the garage and follow the signs to the Courthouse.  Room assignments will be posted with Security at the elevator.

We hope you will encourage your daughter to attend this important and supportive event and that you will be able to participate in the collateral program.  In order to confirm your attendance, please contact us at (206) 386-KIDS by March 8, 2011.  If you have any questions or need additional information, do not hesitate to call.    

